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NOTICE OF MEETING OF THE BUDGET ALLOCATION AND SPENDING COMMITTEE OF

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF CSU CHANNEL ISLANDS, INC.

A meeting of the BASC members will be held on Tuesday, October 20, 2015 at 3:00 p.m.
Attendees:

Missy Jarnagin

Zach Valladon

Connor Collins

Christopher Bell

Shayna Barker

Absent: Stephanie Chavez

Members of the public:

Lundon Templeton

Cindy Derrico

Alex Yepez

Genesis DeLong
Call to Order: 3:06 p.m. 
Approval of Minutes: October 5, 2015 minutes
Motion by Zach. Second by Chris

Minutes approved
1) Public Forum: None
New Business:
Discussion: New Student Organization Seed Money – Connor
Lundon: We have had feedback that student organizations have a hard time applying for funds so far in advance during the year when their new leadership is not in place. We have seen new student orgs registering after the date of the budget process, and they don’t receive any funding. This makes it difficult for them to conduct student organization business throughout the year. We see a need for some kind of pool of money for new student orgs. We don’t have to give them the $3,000 cap necessarily, but perhaps something for a special project or something that they can do for the students during the year with their organization. 

Zach: Can understand the frustration of being a brand new club and not being able to have funding for a long time. Could we collaborate with them on fundraising? 

Lundon: Clubs should fundraise, and this is their main option. Some clubs don’t fundraise even though they really should be fundraising as much as possible. There are multiple options available to clubs in the community for fundraising. They can also put in some of their own funds to fundraise for their club. They cannot use ASI funds to fundraise. 
Zach: it’s helpful to know if a club is serious and that they will stay around. Fundraising isn’t mandatory but they have the opportunity to do it. 

Missy: If you are going to set aside this pool of money there should be some way to formally request that money and to go through a formal process. The process for new clubs should be consistent to the way that other clubs need to request money. Perhaps have a cap on the money? 

Connor: three points – where would the money come from? Will there be a cap on the amount of seed money? Eligibility – is it only new clubs or would we exclude other organizations who were previously established but were late asking for money. Establishing clear standards so that this system is not taken advantage of.

Lundon: Does the committee want to see a seed money fund for new student orgs?

Zach: good point about clubs being late in the original request and then taking advantage. On the fence about this. 

Lundon: Lundon emails all clubs each year who are registered student orgs. If they are not registered they don’t receive an email. Clarification about need to define a timeline. We could put a stipulation on which student orgs are allowed to receive seed money, i.e, a club that is more than one semester old, etc. Need to define what “new” would mean. 

Zach: A good example from last year was the pre-optometry club. 

Missy: If there is a club who established themselves in January and we are in the middle of the budget process at that time and they come in and request money because they are on the list, then if you are a new organization, you have to be in existence at least a semester to have money. Why is there a difference because another club had started too late to be in the budget process? It needs to be consistent for what is considered new student orgs. 

Cindy: Clarification that the reason for seed money is new clubs who start in the fall.

Missy: we can consider it when we are considering the budget that there is some money set aside for clubs, and the leftover money that is allocated may be available. Keep it on the radar and come up with some guidelines behind it. Whether or not we can fund it this year, we won’t know until later in the budget process. We can consider it as we move along. 
Budget Timeline Update – Missy

Document to look up under Strategic Resource Planning under planning resources for FY 17 the budget instructions are posted online. Budgets are due to Missy’s office by Feb 5 so we need to determine here when the budget is due to Dr. Sawyer, who then submits it to Missy. The Board also needs to vote on it prior to sending to Dr. Sawyer. All committee members should read this document. 
Also soon to be posted online the budget for FY 16 (current year) ASI is also in that document to be able to view the budget. $1.69 million is the budget for this year. 

These are two documents you can use to see how the campus goes through the budget process. 

New committee member

Clarification on need for new committee member. This was clarified with Christine and Missy will be a voting member because she was voted onto the committee by the Board. Lundon is ex-officio non-voting ASI employee. 
Discussion: ASI Board Purchasing Policy – Connor
 Funding being allocated from appropriate funding source
Connor: Discussion regarding what the ASI staff should ask the board for regarding money and reserve spending. 

Missy: There will be a contingency budget for areas in this next year’s campus budget. ASI could have a contingency budget line of perhaps $50,000 (example) that allows management to do those things that come up throughout the year that you may not know about when you are creating the budget. Missy recommends that we move toward that this year. The goal is to go back to the Board as little as possible. The Board would grant management the flexibility to use this money that was not budgeted for. 

Cindy: It is important to budget for contingency. The network upgrade was a unique expense because the estimated expense for this was higher than anticipated. This is a classic reserve expense because this was an upgrade to the facility that won’t need to be done for another several years. We will be working on building some of these types of items into the financial plan for the future. Another consideration is how the contingency fund would differ from the reserves. Also to consider is a contingency on the operating side as well as the reserve side. 

Zach: When ASI has to spend reserve money on something does that go to the Board?

Missy: We should have a reserve policy and plan that will address a lot of the routine things. The Board should be approving the plan and reserve policy and then adhere to it as stewards of the money. 
Zach: It would be important for the Board to be aware of these types of expenses and have the staff report on the expenses as informational items. That way the Board will still be aware and in the loop.
Missy: It’s important to understand what everyone’s responsibilities are and to be consistent in those.

Cindy: There is a gap we need to fill on the reserve side between what are approved reserve expenses and what need to be requested by the Board. On the operating side, suggest that we add a reporting of the items to the Board as they occur. 

Missy has basic items that both FS and Christine has sent her for upcoming SU expenses. Should be an agenda item for a future meeting. Before that comes to the BASC, Cindy and Christine would like to spend some time looking at that to bring a package to the BASC. Add to a future agenda before the budget is submitted. 
Discussion: How to determine amount to allocate to Student Orgs – Connor
Connor: Should ASI be funding not only student orgs, but also Student Life departments? 
Zach: Feels that these requests are very important. They are leadership opportunities on campus. 

Lundon: Clarification that ASI and then student orgs are always first priority. 

Missy: What we really need to be doing is focusing on our core funding first: entities, administration, and then student orgs. We need to work on ensuring that the funding between the ASI fee and the SU fee are allocated appropriately, meaning that we have two different fees and funds, do we have the expenses appropriated as they should be? Not to say we didn’t have that in the past, but sometimes expenses were put on SU in the past when they really should have been put on ASI. We don’t want to say that we aren’t going to fund Student Life, but they should know that they are the last priority. If we get to the bottom and there is no money left for them, we will have to tell them that there is no funding to give them. Important to cover our priorities first. Student Life does have a general fund from which they can request funds from as well. It should be a priority for them to request money from that side as opposed to count on ASI for this. We should be making sure that the requests are coming from appropriate places. 
Zach: Can Student Life receive the same funding from the general fund that they can from ASI?

Missy: Yes, if they request it and it is a priority, yes. All funds on this campus are state funds. They just have different ways that they come to us. So general fund money can be spent on the same thing as ASI money.

Zach: how did it come to be that Student Life was receiving funds from ASI?

Missy: During the lean years beginning in 2007 there was a time when the campus money was very tight and they were trying to figure out how to still provide important student life services that no longer had the funding available. It has then since stayed that way and didn’t change. Now that we are receiving regular increases every year, it makes more sense for Student Life to ask for general funds. If you are given money one year you are not guaranteed the money again next year. We can tell Student Life to request all money from the general fund and that we will still take requests but can’t guarantee that there will be any funding left.

Cindy: in looking at the student life request last year, there might be some things in there that are just as worthwhile as funding student orgs, such as actual program items that extend our reach. One of those things that could be in the general fund is the Student Assistant support that is requested. It may not be an all or nothing thing but rather looking at all requests and see what kinds of things are appropriate for ASI to support because they provide an activity or program for a student as opposed to operating expenses. This is a way of differentiating what might be worthy of your investment. 

Lundon: We could go to Student Life and let them know that they can request certain things that fit within ASI.

Cindy: maybe look at their budget requests from last year and decide which things are not high priorities to fund. That way they would know that going in what to ask for and what not to ask for. 

How to minimize the process for student orgs and the administrative process for clubs requesting funds. Total of $87,658 was the amount that was given to all student orgs this year. Student Life departments are $162,433. 
Missy – we need to set aside the maximum amount that clubs can request from us, and that has to come off the top. We wouldn’t want to tell a club that they couldn’t request $3K because there wasn’t enough left. If we multiply $3K by the 58 eligible student orgs, anything in excess of that could be for Student Life or seed money, etc. 
Discussion: Annual Report –Lundon – table to next meeting in two weeks
Questions

Adjournment 4:08pm
Agenda respectfully submitted by Connor Collins.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Genesis DeLong.
